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                                                                  1ST MAY 2014
                                                         MAY DAY GREETINGS
May 1st, International Workers' Day, commemorates the historic struggle of working people throughout the world and in our Country recognized and celebrated as “MAY DAY”.  On this happy occasion, we convey our Revolutionary Greetings to all our members.
As workers, we must recognize and commemorate May Day not only for its historical significance but also to recognise the first demand made to legislate 8 hour working day. It is a time to remember with gratitude the revolt against exploitation of labour during the strike in 1886 at Chicago, USA. This is also a time to organise ourselves to conclusively demonstrate that “Unity is Strength”. There is an all around conspiracy to put down the voice of the workers and even small unrest is dealt with an iron hand these days. It is only by collectiveness and bringing the work force together we will be able to resist and thwart such anti employee moves. 
Over the years, the workforce, more particularly in banking sector, are facing the onslaughts of the Management and Government on the one side with decreasing staff strength, increase in work load, extended working hours coupled with opening of more branches and on the other the anti-labour policies and reforms implemented and proposed by the Government.  During the last year at UFBU level, the alarming growth of NPAs affecting the profitability level at all Banks was highlighted and it was felt that apart from the economic recession, the ill-conceived policies of the Government are main contributors for the growing NPAs for which Bank employees cannot be held responsible. Unilateralism has taken the main seat and all out efforts are on to bury the time tested bilateralism. The more and more such attacks take place, the bondage between the work force cutting across different ideologies is becoming stronger and stronger which was demonstrated when the Bank employees under the banner of UFBU participated in a two days strike organised by the Central Trade Unions in February 2013 wherein more than one million Bank Employees participated for the first time after our Independence. This must be an eye opener to the Government and Powers that be not to meddle with the working class.     
While wage revision was due in the Banking Industry since November 2012, the employees are to bear the rising inflationary prices along with increased workload and hence there is an urgent need to increase the wages of Bank employees.  But the lethargic attitude of the Government and IBA combine has forced the negotiation process to progress at a snail-pace.  Apart from the agreement reached on 12th August 2013 regarding the date of effect i.e. 1st November 2012 and the 4440 points D.A. merger (401 slabs), no other fruitful results has come out of the negotiation and  the unreasonable offer of 9.5% increase on the salary slip components has also come out only after 3 days’ strike.  Let us hope that the IBA will put forth our demand for reasonable wage revision and also other related issues with the new Government and complete the process to the satisfaction of the bank employees, at an early date.
Let us all take a pledge on this ‘MAY DAY’ to rededicate ourselves to face the challenges ahead of us with courage and conviction and also safeguard the lofty principles of the non-political character of our Mighty Union.
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With Revolutionary greetings,

(C.M.BASKARAN)
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